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Statement by the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka

30th Session of the Universal Periodic Review

Review of Cuba – 16 May 2018
Mr. President,

Sri Lanka extends a warm welcome to the High Level delegation from the Republic of Cuba and thanks the delegation for the informative presentation.
We greatly appreciate Cuba for its commitment to address the issue of trafficking in persons, and welcome the recently established national action plan to prevent and combat trafficking in persons and protect victims (2017–2020).

We note with appreciation that Cuba has ratified International Labour Organization (ILO) Convention No. 182 concerning the worst forms of child labour, thus becoming one of the States members of ILO that have ratified all eight fundamental conventions. Its accession to the Protocol to Prevent, Suppress and Punish Trafficking in Persons, Especially Women and Children, and the Protocol against the Smuggling of Migrants by Land, Sea and Air, supplements the United Nations Convention against Transnational Organized Crime.

We commend Cuba for its impressive health-care system, rooted in primary health care, which yielded outstanding results — lower infant mortality, higher life expectancies and universal coverage. Its near universal coverage in preschool education, primary education and secondary education without significant gender differences is equally commendable. 
My delegation recommends that the Republic of Cuba
-continue to implement the national plan of action for children, adolescents and the family 2015–2020 with regular monitoring; 
-consider becoming a party to the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of their Families (CMW) and
We wish the Republic of Cuba success in its UPR engagement. 
Thank you.
